
Dear Parents and Carers,

Firstly, thank you so much to all our families who joined us in our Meet the
Headteacher and Senior Team Meeting, and the Meet the Tutor event. Each
parental event is a fantastic opportunity to gain feedback from parents and
carers, and for us to explain some of the changes that are taking place. One
of the key factors in student outcomes is attendance which is why we value
attendance so highly. Please see below our rewards system and guidance to
attendance. We are also promoting our healthy schools agenda, see below
message about the discontinuation of sugary drinks.

This week saw all of Year 7 attend the Tolmers Outdoor Pursuits Centre,
thank you so much to Mr. Whitehead and the team for all the work with the
students. Next week sees the beginning of Black History Month, please see
the programme of events we are putting on in school. 

Finally on Tuesday we have our Year 11 Parental Information Evening, this
will have relevance for Year 10 parents too. This is on from 3:30 p.m. - 5:30
p.m. with an information talk at 5:30 p.m.

Wishing you all the best for the weekend and week ahead.

Headteacher
Ms. Wallace
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YEAR 11 PARENT REVISION INFORMATION EVENING
(YEAR 10 PARENTS WELCOME TOO)
TUESDAY 5th October 
3:30 p.m. - 5:00 p.m. Drop in to collect revision materials from staff
5:00 p.m. - 5:30 p.m. Revision and information evening

Ms. Wallace

HEALTHY LIVING AT WOODSIDE
As part of our drive for healthy schools we are reducing sugar intake in
school. This will begin with the sugary drinks currently on sale which not
only contain sugar but produce excessive plastic waste. Water will still be
on sale and the water fountains are open.

Ms. Wallace
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CAREERS FAIR
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ATTENDANCE 
Please be reminded that all absences from school need to be reported to
school. Unauthorised absence, are absences without a reason/valid reason.
Three days of unauthorised absence will result in a fine. 

Ms. Wallace
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BLACK HISTORY MONTH EVENTS IN THE AREA
Exhibition: Windrush Legends and Legacies - 
The Dyke and Dryden Story
Dates: please check with the museum
Venue: Bruce Castle Museum, Lordship Lane, N17 8NU

Exhibition: Changemakers 
Dates: please check with the museum
Venue: Bruce Castle Museum, Lordship Lane, N17 8NU

Exhibition: We Have Always Been Here 
Dates: please check with the museum
Venue: Bruce Castle Museum, Lordship Lane, N17 8NU
Booking is essential

Haringey Creates: Diversifying the Creative Curriculum
Date: Monday 13 September 2021, 4pm-5.30pm
Venue: Online via Zoom (external link)
To register your interest, please contact: 
Navodha.jayawardena@haringeyeducationpartnership.co.uk

Ms. Wallace

S.M.I.L.E
Last Thursday was the celebration evening for the smiling
boys project in conjunction with The Mall Wood Green. For
over a month The Mall Wood Green has been hosting a pop
up art gallery with images from the smiling boys project of
students from Woodside. The art project run by Kay Rufai,
saw him work with students at Woodside, exploring ideas
around identity and social perception and misconceptions 
 of Black young men. The celebration event was held in The
RecordShop with live performances from Wonder Woman
and Sabrina in store.

Students bravely came on stage to talk about what the
project meant to them. The event was held in conjunction
with the Godwin Lawson foundation, a charity set up by
Godwin Lawson who was tragically killed in an anonymous
knife attack. Ms. Lawson also spoke at the event about the
dangers of knife crime but also the optimism and hope of
our young people. We are hoping to repeat the project with
Kay Rufai next academic year. 

Many thanks to Ms. Boothman for arranging the project
and Kay Rufai with his extensive work with the students.

Ms. Wallace

https://zoom.us/
mailto:Navodha.jayawardena@haringeyeducationpartnership.co.uk


CAREERS FAIR -  21ST OCT
Every year, our Careers Fair welcome a variety of schools
and colleges, to give our Year 10s and 11s an opportunity
to explore the different paths which they can take once
they complete their journey with us. 

This year, our Careers Fair will take place on Thursday 21st
October between 2 p.m. to 5 p.m. We’d also like to invite
parents and carers. 

Our students will be able to speak with representatives and
ambassadors from more than 30 local Sixth Form, Colleges,
Universities and apprenticeship providers, allowing them
to make an informed decision on what they want to do next. 

For more information regarding this event, please email:
nurcan.irencin@woodsidehighschool.co.uk

Ms. Irencin

EUROPEAN DAY OF LANGUAGES
This week in Modern Languages pupils took part in a range
of activities to celebrate the 20th anniversary of European
Day of Languages. The aim of the day is to acknowledge the
diversity not only in languages but also in cultures across
Europe. Among the activities were tutor time quizzes,
learning to sign and name that language. Pupils were also
given the opportunity to take part in the Modern
Languages competition, which involved spotting the
celebrities, tongue twister and funny products posted
around the school. For the avid linguists there was also the
chance to enter the National Bake Off competition! 

Ms. Thom

STEEL PAN TASTER SEESSION
Last week, some of our Year 7 students took part in a steel
pan taster session and 23 pupils have been selected to join
the steel pans group. 

Ms. Danso

COVID-19 VACCINE
All Schools in the UK have been asked to facilitate the
COVID 19 Vaccinations. This is being offered to all
students who are 12 or over. Please see a letter from
Haringey with key information at the end of this
newsletter. Woodside's vaccination date has been selected
as Tuesday 19th October 2021 9:30 a.m. - 3:30 p.m. Please
note vaccinations will be carried out by NHS staff but
facilitated by the staff. You will receive a text message in
the coming weeks forwarded from us from the NHS with a
link to follow. No Vaccinations will take place without
parental consent.

Ms. Wallace

mailto:nurcan.irencin@woodsidehighschool.co.uk


BOOK REVIEWS






